
Autumn 2022 Newsletter

Dear members,

We hope that you have been enjoying your tennis this year and will continue to do so

throughout the autumn and winter months.

Winter matches have started and we are always looking for more players to join the teams.

If you are interested in playing matches then please contact Ange or Shane, (07790824709)

they would be pleased to hear from you.

Social tennis continues on Tuesday evenings and also on Thursdays and Sundays (weather

and court availability permitting) Please sign up to the WhatsApp group to keep up to date

with who is playing and at what time. There is no charge for using the floodlights during

group sessions, however, individuals using the floodlights will need tokens to switch them

on.  Lindsey has tokens (07811294108) and they are £2.50 for half and hour.  Members are

also reminded that there is a visitor fee of £5 per person per session.

The junior tournament was very successful and no Saturdays were missed by the juniors

due to rain (in some cases, the weather was too hot!) Thanks to Nicola for steering our

juniors through another successful and enjoyable season.

Winter Maintenance is on the agenda and many hands make light work. Everybody and

anybody can help. There will be a multitude of jobs to do, big and small – Simon will be

supervising and guiding us.  We will let you know dates very soon. Thank you in advance for

your help.

Annual General Meeting – Wednesday 9th November 2022 7pm at The Royal George,

Pavenhill, Purton. Swindon. SN5 4DA 7pm start.

Michelle has already sent the announcement to all members.

● All members are encouraged to attend.

● Please consider joining the committee.

● Unfortunately, some long-term committee members are stepping down and we need

to fill the posts.



● Posts on the committee currently are: Chair, Secretary, membership secretary,

treasurer, welfare officer, lady/men captain, junior rep, media rep, social secretary,

maintenance rep. (other positions can be added)

Christmas fun tournament – Sunday 11th December 10 am. Mulled wine and mince pies

available! Open to all members – put it in the diary now!

If anyone is interested in doing qualifications or entering county tournaments (adult or

junior level) please contact Janet for details.

Janet Saunders (on behalf of the committee)

janetcsaunders@gmail.com 07419761977
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